CCC Employer Partner and PT Classified Tuition Voucher Program

2006-07 “Fill a Seat” Campaign
Background:

Clackamas Community College initiated a year long “fill a seat” enrollment campaign during the Fall term of 2006 with a target audience of Employer/Community partners as well as our own part time Classified staff.  The parameters of our campaign were as follows:

1. One nontransferable tuition voucher per person each term
2. Vouchers distributed to employer/community partners and part time Classified staff each term
3. Vouchers good for any open course section

4. Enrollment to begin the week prior to each new term beginning
5. Each participant would receive a letter, survey, list of resources and CCC Viewbook
6. Voucher participants would be tracked for subsequent enrollment

The purpose of the campaign was to fill seats in courses (generate FTE) that would otherwise remain open and to recognize our employer/community partners with a gesture of good will and generosity.

Summary Data Report – Outcomes   07/09/07

· A total of 541 individual Fill a Seat vouchers were redeemed for open course sections
· 191 Fall Term

· 239 Winter Term

· 111  Spring Term
· Voucher participants enrolled for a combined total of  1,752 credits 

· 616 Fall Term

· 740 Winter Term

· 396 Spring Term

· Voucher participants generated an unduplicated headcount of 575 and 61 FTE
· Fees collected from voucher participants totaled $22,371
· Equivalent tuition dollars waived by the Fill a Seat voucher program totaled $93,112.00
· $34,496   Fall Term

· $41,440   Winter Term

· $22,176   Spring Term

· The majority of our vouchers were redeemed by participants in the Business and Industry area

· 53% Business/Industry

· 38% School Districts

·   9 % CCC Part Time Classified

· The majority of our voucher participants successfully passed their classes each term.  On average:

· 40%  A grades

· 13%  B grades

· 16%  C or a Pass grades
· Many of our voucher participants subsequently enrolled

· 26% of our voucher cohort had subsequent enrollment at CCC for Winter and/or Spring terms
·   3% attended another institution during either Winter or Spring terms

·   1% attended  CCC while also attending at least one other institution during Winter or Spring terms
Note:  2% of our voucher participants used the Fill a Seat voucher all three terms
· A majority of our survey responders indicated that they:

· Would not have been able to take a class at CCC if it had not been for the Fill a Seat tuition voucher
· Were returning students

· Were taking classes for personal interest or professional upgrade

· Would have liked to have enrolled in additional classes
Comments from our survey responders:

1. By taking this class I am more apt to promote and discuss CCC with students as I have a personal reference/perspective.

2. This is a good idea and one I hope is offered again to area school district personnel. It is a good PR move and will help with local recruitment from area high schools.

3. Thank you so much for this opportunity. Please offer it again. I see it as a win/win for everyone as it helps to fill classes and allows school district employees to further their knowledge.

4. What a great opportunity you’ve provided us!  Thanks so much.  CCC is awesome!  Would love summer vouchers!:)

Based on these preliminary findings, this initiative appears to have accomplished the following:
· Generated the college 61 FTE (equivalent to approximately $244,000)

· Generated the college $22,371 in fee revenue

· Provided 575 students with the opportunity to take college courses that otherwise would not have been able to

· Created or re-established some good will with community partners

